
  

 
   

 
 

 
  

  
 

 
     

   
  

   
 

     
 

   
  

   
   

 
   

  
   

  
  

 
 

 
  

     
   

     
   

  
 

 
 

   
   

      
  

 

January 2024 

Dear Senators, 

I hope you had a relaxing holiday, despite the uncomfortably freezing temperatures last week. Since 
our last meeting, the Faculty Senate leadership was involved with several important initiatives. 

1. Engagement at LSU 
As many of you are likely already aware, on Friday 5 January, LSU issued a broadcast email notifying 
the campus community of updates to the language surrounding Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion 
(DEI). Moving forward, LSU will focus on “engagement” rather than inclusion and the message 

https://www.lsu.edu/engagement/index.php
https://www.lsu.edu/engagement/index.php


  

 
 

      
  

    
  

 
 

    
 

  
 

   
     

  
  

      
 
 

      
 

 
   

   
   

  
 
 

 

     
    

     
       

  
    

  
 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

   
 



  

  
 

 
  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

While the language is still being finalized, the intent of the bill is to allow employees enrolled in ORP 
to make a one-time switch to TRSL, though those who switch will not be granted any years of 
service already accrued and will start in TRSL as if they were new employees. I will keep you 
informed as the situation evolves. 

5. College Policies 
At our opening meeting of the academic year, I underscored the importance of college policy 
committees and their role in keeping policies up to date. Again, if you haven’t done so already, I 
would advise you to familiarize yourself with your unit’s policies, including its rules and bylaws. Now 
may also be an opportune time to review these policies to ensure that you are in compliance with 
them and to undertake updates as necessary. If you have any questions about bylaws or shared 
governance at LSU, please reach out to me and we will be happy to discuss them with you. 

We hope to continue strengthening faculty governance. Please continue keeping us informed about 
pressing matters and issues on campus. We are stronger together. 

Sincerely, 

Inessa Bazayev 
President, LSU Faculty Senate 
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